
LEGAL NOTICE 

INC. VILLAGE OF HEAD OF THE HARBOR 

ST. JAMES, NEW YORK 

PUBLIC HEARING BY THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 

As authorized by Executive Order No. 202.1-202.21, signed by Governor Andrew M. Cuomo, and 

because the Board of Trustees of the Incorporated Village of Head of the Harbor wishes to protect the 

public health while continuing to perform necessary government functions, the Board of Trustees of the 

Village of Head of the Harbor will be conducting a public hearing pursuant to Chapter 66 of the Village 

Code on May 20, 2020 at 7 PM to determine whether the building or structures located at the premises 3 

Pin Oak Lane., St. James, NY 11780, AKA SCTM#: 0801-04.-02.-23.0,  are unsafe or dangerous to the 

public or unsanitary pursuant to the provisions of Chapter 66 and must be removed, and to further  

assess whether the condition of the structures on the premises pose a risk or threat to the health and 

safety of the general public.  Said hearing will be held  via video conferencing  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89992160652?pwd=Y2xta0RKeWVSY3RQWWpJQ2VqY0tDUT09 

Meeting ID: 899 9216 0652, Password: 546654, Dial in +1 646 558 8656 US (New York)  on May 20, 

2020 7:00 p.m. A free version of Zoom is available at https://zoom.us/signup.  

 

The accompanying exhibits are on file at Village Hall and may be inspected by appointment 

during normal business hours.  At said hearing all interested parties will be given an opportunity to be 

heard.   

 

The public will not be permitted to attend the hearing in-person. As required by Executive Order 

No. 202.1, the public hearing will be recorded and transcribed at a later date. 

 

Dated: April 21, 2020 

       Margaret O’Keefe 

       Village Clerk 

       Village of Head-of-the-Harbor 

 

 


